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LEADER Meeting

University of Brighton 2nd April 2009 
Present:

	Claire Mitchell
	Engage Employment Solutions Ltd
	CM - Chair

	Sam Rhodes
	University of Brighton
	SR - Secretary

	Fiona Martin
	Martin Searle Solicitors
	FM

	Therese Milligan
	Quantum Recruitment
	TM

	Ian Munroe
	Job Centre Plus
	IS

	Gavin Stewart 
	City Centre Business Manager - Hove
	GS

	Gill Whensley
	Chartered Institute of Personnel Development
	GW

	Mike Eaton
	Brighton & Hove City Council
	ME2

	Phil Seddon
	PCT
	PS

	Trevor Freeman
	Federation of Small Businesses
	TF - Treasurer


Apologies:

	Mary Evans
	Brighton and Hove City Council
	ME

	Barbara Harris
	Brighton and Sussex University Hospitals NHS Trust
	BH

	Jason Mannix
	Brighton Pier
	JM

	Joe Davenport
	Brighton & Hove City Council
	JD

	Phil Bloomfield
	Midnight Communications
	PB

	Jane Clifford
	DMH Stallard  
	JC

	Simon Coulson
	Carlisle Managed Solutions
	SC

	Vicky Hoad
	Blue Rocket
	VH

	Dr Stephen Fry
	4vii Regeneration Consultancy
	SF


1. Minutes of last meeting and matters arising (29th January 2009)

· Accepted as a correct record
· CM contacted EDF and Working Links and invited both to attend the LEADER launch. Working Links did attend 
· TF will invoice us for membership fee to create a slush fund; Fee levels are listed in the previous minutes. ALL to forward their membership forms to TF so he can invoice ASAP
· TF to send CM the electronic version of the membership form to upload on to the LEADER website
2. Launch and ACAS seminar
· General agreement that February was a successful event with positive feedback from attendees and ACAS. 
· Although some feedback stated that some attendees preferred the legal aspects and other preferred the more general information. From this FM happy to do future mini events focussing on the legal side of diversity for those members specifically interested in this. ALL agreed that this might be too much to organise at this stage but should definitely be re-visited in the future 
· Jane from ACAS is keen to work with us again. Agreed that we could involve ACAS for a similar event next year
· Our new banner was on show and a reminder that ALL members can use this at events they attend 
Format of April’s seminar – “Motivation and Retention of a Diverse Workforce”
· April 30th 3.45 pm – 6.00 pm, University of Brighton, Grand Parade campus, CETL room
· The topic will focus on Staff Retention using LGTB as a case study. This will be delivered by ME and BH
· ME and BH have issued a programme and introduction which needs to be sent out to prospective attendees – ALL  

· CM will amend introduction to include fee charges and create a Registration Form and will circulate 
· The charge for the event will be £15.00 for larger organisations, (more than 10) £5.00 for smaller and free for members. To minimalise the complications created by the Launch these charges must be paid either in advance of the Event or on the day
· SR will organise teas and coffees.
· SR to organise 4 flip chart pads  
· SR and TF to manage Registration
· TF to bring in membership forms and charters
· All to publicise event on websites
· Mail shot allocations: 
· FM to mailshot people who attended February’s launch and send TF the contact details so he can add them to the database
· FM to contact RBS
· PS to contact Sussex Police
· PS to contact South East Equalities Board
· SR to contact universities
· GS/PS to contact Gay Business Association
· IM to contact Lloyds TSB
· TF to contact Economic Partnership, Healthy Living Partnership, Sussex Enterprise,  
· ME2 to do City College
· ME to contact LGTB networks
Format of July 2nd Seminar – Mental Health
· CM has organised a venue and potential speakers (Retain, Brighton & Hove City Council Supported Employment and Sussex Partnership Trust) 
· FM willing to do a short intro on the legal perspective
· CM willing to administer the attendance and organise the venue
· CM to create a flyer for the 30th April Forum to promote the 2nd July Forum
· Although we have a steering group meeting in June it’s likely that we’ll deal electronically with the allocation of mail-shot of promotion and publicity 
3. Website update
· SR reported that unfortunately the recruitment of a student volunteer has broken down due to the student failing to turn up for meetings. It was agreed that we need to find a new company to host the website and then we’ll try again to find a student ASAP
· TF will approach the FSB membership for a new company 
· CM will approach Fastnet who currently host the LEADER website

· FM will ask Leapfrog and Wired Sussex 
· FM suggested that any company willing to host the website and student will be invited to join the steering group  
· SR can re-open the vacancies or approach an academic course for a student
4. Financial update
· TF reported that 5 member organisations have been invoiced and 3 have paid. He needs more forms completed to which he can send invoices - ALL
· The potential income through membership is £925 of which so far £75 has been received
· The income from membership and events to date is £550, of which a large part is designated to the Pier for the Launch Event
· Still waiting for 3 payers for the ACAS event
· ALL agreed to try and avoid generating costs when running quarterly Forums

5. Bidding Opportunities
· SR reported on his meeting with SF and JD. There are opportunities to bid for funds from GOSE, SEEDA and Local Area Business Growth Investment Fund (LABGI). GOSE are more likely to fund a secretariat, while SEEDA will have to fund activity. 
· SR committed to looking into HEFKI funding

· JD committed to looking into LABGI funding

· SF committed to looking into both GOSE and SEEDA funding

· Another factor to consider is that Southampton Leader Group are keen to make similar bids because they too need a secretariat and there has been an idea discussed with Phil Gibson of Southampton about possible collaboration across the south coast
· CM reported that in her meeting with SF they had taken this discussion further by considering the idea of research into what diversity means for business and the consumer case for diversity. SF is keen to ensure the business case for being part of LEADER is strengthened
· A number of members agreed that the CUPP organisation attached to the University of Brighton should be approached for their advice and guidance into community research – CM will undertake this      
· SR suggested that Phil Gibson should be invited to the next steering group meeting – SR 
6. A.O.B

· CM mentioned she has organised for LEADER to have a stand at the 13th May Brighton & Hove Business Show http://www.brightonandhovebusinessshow.co.uk/ and is waiting for the paperwork from BHCC – Economic Development Team

· FM, SR, IM agreed to man the stand on the day and will confirm the times they can manage to CM – The Event runs from 12 until 8pm – ALL to confirm if they too can offer to do a couple of hours

· IM mentioned that JCP are hosting a jobs fair on the 4th June at The Brighton Centre. ALL to confirm if they wish to take a stand – it is free to have a stand

7. Date and time of next meeting
· 10th June 2009, 9.30, venue to be confirmed by SR (JCP can’t accommodate)
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